
MICHIGAN STATE UNIVERSITY 

OF AGRICULTURE AND APPLIED SCIENCE • EAST LANSING 

DEAN OF INTERNATIONAL PROGRAMS 19 July 1957 

John A Hannah, President 
Michigan State University 
Administration Building 
Campus 

Dear President Hannah 

On 29 April you received a copy of a letter from 
Francis J Brown to Richard Humphrey concerning his report 
of a trip to the Frat East, in which he commented 
concerning the lack of coordination between the Michigan 
State University Project in Saigon and other United States 
programs . Mr Brown ' s letter was dated 9 April . The 
reference to Michigan State was included in the first 
paragraph beginning on page two through the completion of 
the first paragraph on page three . 

Since the criticism was rather severe in nature, we 
decided that we should send it to our people in the field 
for their use and comment . I am enclosing a copy of 
Dr Wesley Fishel ' s response to Dr Brown ' s memo . 

Sincerely 
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International Programs 
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cc Richard A Humphrey 
Dr Stanley Sheinbaum 
Dr Wesley Fishel 
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